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.28/11/19  
BATESON RE-XN - IN CAMERA

10100

Then you said, "Obviously wanted to push that she's not and 
would not involve herself in any criminal activity", is 
that something she said to you?---I would say so.  That's a 
note I made after the conversation, so yeah, obviously 
wanted to push - that's just me recording part of that 
conversation was that she would never do that. 

All right, thank you Mr Bateson.  

COMMISSIONER:  Thank you.  

MR CHETTLE:  No questions. 

COMMISSIONER:  No questions.  Ms O'Gorman?  

MS O'GORMAN:  No questions, thank you. 

COMMISSIONER:  Yes. 

MS ENBOM:  Thank you Commissioner.

<RE-EXAMINED BY MS ENBOM:  

Commissioner, may I ask are we finishing at 11.30 or 11.40?  

COMMISSIONER:  11.30.  We might be able to sit a little bit 
longer if you want to finish something off. 

MS ENBOM:  I don't think I'll finish by 11.30, or 11.40, 
we'll be back on Monday for the private hearing in any 
event. 

COMMISSIONER:  Yes, that's right, exactly. 

MS ENBOM:  Mr Bateson, the first topic I want to ask you 
about is conflicts of interest but before I get there I 
want to ask you some questions about the focus of your work 
and the work that you did at Purana.  Having read your CV, 
is it the case that you've been a police officer for over 
30 years?---Yes. 

Does that mean that you moved into the Police Force from 
school?---No, I had a year in between. 

Have you been a police officer your entire working 
life?---I had quite a few jobs in that year but basically 
yes. 
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And you've moved through the ranks over the last 30-odd 
years to reach your current rank of Commander?---Yes. 

Have you worked in different areas from general duties as a 
Constable to the Drug Squad and to having spent ten years, 
over ten years in the Homicide Squad?---Yes. 

Has the core part of your job over the last 30 years been 
attending crime scenes, investigating crimes, compiling 
evidence, identifying suspects, and arresting, interviewing 
and charging people with criminal offences?---I would agree 
with that up to about mid-2010 when I moved to the Security 
and Organised Crime Intelligence Unit and that was in a 
role as an Inspector, so from that point onwards and on to 
a Superintendent.  So I'd agree with that whole-heartedly 
up until sort of mid-2010. 

Thank you.  Up until 2010 were you dealing with a whole 
range of offences from murder to domestic homicides, 
manslaughter, rape, child sex offences, robberies, 
burglaries, assaults?---Yes. 

You moved to the Purana Task Force in 2003?---Yes. 

Did you stay there until 2007?---Yes.  I think it might 
have been late 2006 but I was, I think I was still, I think 
I did a secondment in late 2006 but promoted in 2007. 

Thank you.  There were a lot of murders and shootings to 
investigate when you were at Purana, is that 
right?---Correct. 

And those murders started, did they not, after Carl 
Williams was shot by the Moran brothers?---Well I always 
talk about my time in Purana saying that's the catalyst, 
but others would say there's, there's other murders that 
would, would be involved in the tally, like the murder of 
Alphonse Gangitano and Gregory Workman, but certainly from 
my point of view I think the murders that I was most 
focused on started with Carl Williams being shot. 

After Carl Williams was shot was Mr Richard Mladenich shot 
in the head whilst sitting in a motel with 
associates?---Yes. 

And after his murder was Mark Moran executed outside his 
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history.  Yes, we've had other gangland wars, the market 
gardeners and the painters and dockers, but nothing as 
significant as what occurred during this period of time in 
Melbourne. 

And the 16 hour days you were doing, were other members 
also - - - ?---Everyone did those days, yep. 

Just moving forward.  I want to move through some 
procedural matters. 

COMMISSIONER:  I'm wondering if we might not adjourn now. 

MS ENBOM:  Yes. 

COMMISSIONER:  We'll resume at 9.30 on Monday.  

<(THE WITNESS WITHDREW)

ADJOURNED UNTIL MONDAY 2 DECEMBER 2019
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